LA /ESSEX PRIMARY HEADS’ ASSOCIATION SOUTH AREA
TUESDAY 10 MARCH 2009
MEETING SUMMARY: ISSUES AND RECOMMENDATIONS

Agendas and minutes for these meetings available at www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk
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	DISTRICT AND EPHA AGENDA (a.m.)

(Notes below)

Sue Faulkner, Area Improvement Manager
Gillian Brinded, South Chair

Key to Learning – The Technology of Child Development

SEPHA meeting 
	New Headteachers welcomed 

Nicola Quaglia
Glebe Junior and UHI (Acting)

Debbie Loveless
Kingswood Infants (Acting)

Paula Masters
Holly Trees Primary (previous Essex Head)

John Peoples
St Peter’s Catholic Primary

Farewell to the following Headteachers:

Rosemary Morgan St Katherine’s CE Primary

Angela Savill
North Crescent Primary

Geoff Slide
Stock Primary

Galina Dolya

Gillian Brinded 

	p 1 
	AREA AGENDA

Welcome, introductions and update
	Terry Reynolds, Director for Learning

	p 2
	New ISA (Independent Safeguarding Authority) regulations
	Terry Reynolds

	p 3
	Multi-agency working
	Information about a forthcoming review

	p 4-5
	International School Award
	Information paper

	p 5-7
p 7-8

p 8
	Joint Area Review (JAR) outcomes
Dowries for Looked After Children

Education Champions
	Nicky Pace, Director for Vulnerable Children 

	p 9
	Pandemic Flu Planning
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· SEN Funding and Mapping of Provision
	Jane Harper-Smith (Assistant Director Health Development) 

Alison Fiala (Head of Primary Improvement) 

Gary Pocock (Head of SENCAN) and Jo Mallows
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	Key dates
	SOUTH meetings with the Local Authority officers at The Belvedere

· Tuesday 16 June 2009               
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Deputy Heads Conference   Friday 9 October 2009      Stansted Hilton
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LA /ESSEX PRIMARY HEADS’ ASSOCIATION SOUTH AREA

DISTRICT AND AREA MEETING
TUESDAY 10 MARCH 2009

ATTENDANCE

	Present

	
	
	

	Basildon/Billericay/Wickford District
	Rochford/Rayleigh
	

	Mark Abbott
	The Willows Primary
	Brenda Dalley
	Hadleigh Infant & Nursery

	Gillian Brinded
	SEPHA Chair, Abacus Primary
	Monica Dimmock
	Glebe Infants

	Mabel Butcher
	The Phoenix Primary
	Robin Goodier
	Holt Farm Infants

	Iris Cerny
	Whitmore Juniors
	Stephen Keeley
	Holt Farm Juniors

	Vaughan Collier
	Buttsbury Juniors
	Lou Reck
	Down Hall Primary

	Karen Colville
	Felmore Primary
	Francis O’Brien                    Our Lady of Ransom Catholic Primary

	Lyn Corderoy
	Grange Primary
	Jenny Slee
	Grove Wood Primary 

	Melissa Eades
	Sunnymede Infants
	Gary Soars
	Edward Francis Junior

	Tim Eastwell
	Lincewood Primary
	Nikki Stevens                     St Teresa’s Catholic Primary, Hawkwell

	Wendy Foster
	Millhouse Infants
	Ann Stewart
	Ashingdon Primary

	Mary Green
	Pitsea Juniors 
	Marion Still
	Barling Magna Primary 

	Jenny Haken
	Millhouse Juniors
	Veronica Wallace

	Thundersley Junior

	Lynette Higgins
	The Len Wastell Infant School
	Castle Point/Canvey Island

	Huma Karim
	Noak Bridge Primary
	Annette Keeney
	Canvey Island Infants

	Izzy Kruk
	Brightside Primary
	Shirley Tait
	Kents Hill Infants

	Hilary Luckman


	Quilters Infant
	Chris Webster
	Kingston Primary

	Karen Mackenzie
	Hilltop Infants
	Brentwood
	

	Pauline MacMillan
	Oakfield Primary
	Chris Beazley
	St Mary’s CE Primary, Shenfield 

	Jenny McCutcheon
	Fairhouse Juniors
	Wayne Harris
	Long Ridings Primary 

	Maz Norman
	South Green Juniors 
	Shelagh Harvey
	Ingatestone Infants

	Penny Pepper
	Everlsey Primary
	Janette Lincoln
	Warley Primary 

	Diane Pilgrim 
	Briscoe Primary & Nursery
	Phil Manterfield 
	Ingatestone & Fryerning Juniors

	Harriet Phelps-Knights

	Janet Duke Infants
	Paula Masters
	Holly Trees Primary 

	Debbie Rogan


	Wickford C of E Infants
	
	

	James Rogers
	Vange Primary
	Jacqui Green
	Notley Green Primary 

	Rebecca Spencer
	Montgomerie Infants
	Sarah Manning
	Galleywood Infants

	Sean Tobin
	Merrylands Primary
	Geoff Slide
	Stock Primary

	Alison Waite
	Hilltop Juniors
	
	

	Kevin Watts
	Northlands Juniors 
	
	

	LA Officers
	
	In Attendance  
	

	Terry Reynolds
	Director for Learning
	Pam Langmead

Maggie Owens
	EPHA Manager

EPC Lead Headteacher

	Sue Faulkner
	Area Improvement Manager, South 
	Sue Smith

Vicki Hamilton
	DCSF Procurement Team

DCSF Procurement Team

	Alison Fiala
	Primary Strategy Manager
	Mark Pollock
	DCSF Procurement Team

	Nicky Pace 
	Director for Vulnerable Children
	Tony Cartwright
	DCSF Procurement Team

	Jane Harper-Smith
	Assistant Director Health Development
	Roger Gatford
Lou Williams
	ECC Programme Manager
Locality Group Manager

	Gary Pocock
	SENCAN
	
	

	Jo Mallows
	SENCAN
	Apologies
	

	Olive Newland
	SIEY
	Carol Bright
	St Nicholas, Rayleigh

	Robin Taverner 
	SIEY
	Karen Cooke 
	Sunnymede Juniors

	Keith Pullen
	SIEY
	Natalie Sansom
	Kents Hill Juniors

	Phil Willavoys
	SIEY
	Valerie Thompson
	Kents Hill Juniors

	Rob Baxter
	Schools Finance
	
	


Note: If your attendance or apologies have not been noted please contact the EPHA Manager at langmead@tesco.net for amendment.

	
	SOUTH EPHA DISTRICT MEETING MINUTES 10 March 2009

	

	1.         
a)


	WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS 
Gillian Brinded (SEPHA Chair) and Sue Faulkner (Area Improvement Manager for the south) welcomed headteachers to the meeting. 
New headteachers in the area welcomed:

Nicola Quaglia

Glebe Junior and UHI (Acting)

Debbie Loveless 
Kingswood Infants (Acting)

Paula Masters

Holly Trees Primary (previous Essex Head)

John Peoples

St Peter’s Catholic Primary
	

	2.

	KEY TO LEARNING – THE TECHNOLOGY OF CHILD DEVELOPMENT

A presentation by Galina Dolya

Galina Dolya gave a presentation during the morning about Key to Learning, a unique educational developmental cognitive curriculum for the Early Years, specially designed to provide optimal learning experiences.

Key to Learning is based on the ideas which were developed by psychologists and educationalists from the Vygotskian school. The approach focuses on the “child to be” or the “future child”, their potential rather than simply where they are now. 

Galina gave a brief outline of the differences between the child development philosophies of Piaget and Vygotsky:
Piaget




Vysgotsky

Biological



Cultural-historical

Development – Learning

Learning – Development

Object world



Social world

What we do



How we do

Knowledge is constructed

Knowledge is co-constructed

What the child is


What the child not yet is

Inside child leading to cognitive 
Social – revision of the child’s

change




thinking

She also gave a brief outline of the differences between the child development philosophies of Montessori and Vygotsky:

Montessori



Vysgotsky

Challenged by material


Challenged by teacher

Invisible pedagogy


Visible pedagogy (skilful mediation)

Support 



Challenge

Natural objects



Cultural tools (eg maps, diagrams)

Child centred



Teacher centred

Certainty of task


Uncertainty of task

Comfortable 



Uncomfortable (cognitive challenge)

Individual reflection 


Group reflection

Play not an essential component 
Play not amusement, but one 

of the classroom – a useless 

of the most critical 

amusement



learning experiences

Key to Learning is a unique educational programme,  the result of more than 50 years of research into the practical application of Vygotsky’s ideas about teaching and learning. It has led to the development of principles, curriculum content and methods aimed at developing the trio of general learning abilities - communicative, self-regulative and cognitive of young children (age three to seven). They are the learning abilities that are the prerequisites for success at school and for creative and intellectual achievement. 

The curriculum has breadth and diversity and offers specially designed optimal learning experiences (Story Grammar, Visual-Spatial, Sensory Maths, Developmental Games, Artographics, Logic, Creative Modelling, Exploration, Mathematics, Construction, You-Me-World and Expressive Movement) that amplify development but does not accelerate it. It is based on a systematic introduction of children to sensory standards and Visual-Modelling. 

Children independently construct object-based, graphic and motor models and use them for solving cognitive problems. It develops symbolic literacy and introduces different psychological tools (signs, symbols, maps, diagrams, models, plans and above all language). This approach makes it possible to substantially increase the developmental effect of education and its influence on the development of cognitive abilities. It helps children to become independent learners. It teaches Giftedness! 
In response to questions from headteachers, Galina stressed that Key to Learning is appropriate for children of all abilities. She stated that all children, those who are gifted and talented, the “average child” and those with special needs all need to develop three vital skills:
· Communication

· Cognitive ability
· Self-regulation 

She explained that the main difference in how the programme is applied to the most able is with the amount and depth of mediation.
She explained that schools will determine which of the 12 modules they focus on, depending on their own development plan. In Russia the programme focuses on 3 – 7 year old children, but it is vital to teach visual-spatial awareness to ensure that children of any age understand this skill. 

Galina Dolya can be contacted at 

Butterfly House, 14 Mount Road, Wheathampstead, Herts, AL4 8BX

Tel: 01582 831360  Email: keytolearning@fsmail.net


	

	3.
	DCSF EDUCATIONAL PROCUREMENT CENTRE (EPC)

Presented by 

Sue Smith – Local Educational Procurement Centre Manager, East of England 

Tony Cartwright – School Procurement Partner, Essex

Good procurement practice can help schools to make the best possible use of their budgets, getting the best value from each purchasing decision, whilst ensuring that legal and statutory requirements covering public spending are met.

Effective procurement also has a significant strategic function. It contributes to the improvement of schools’ overall performance, by making more effective use of staff and governor time, as well as making the best use of budgets which are under increasing pressure to deliverer a range of schools objectives.

Sue mentioned the problem of schools leasing photocopiers, which may result in getting tied in to illegal leases that can cost the school a huge amount of money. She stated that very few leases were appropriate or legal for schools and stressed that schools must always take advice before signing up to any deal (particularly those that seem too good to be true!).She noted that schools may find a monthly service agreement more acceptable or may purchase photocopiers outright.

The Educational Procurement Centre is a unit within the DCSF established to work with the schools sector to promote and support more sustainable procurement practices and effective contract management. The provision of procurement advice, support services and development of OPEN (Online Procurement for Educational Needs) will assist schools in improving their procurement capability. This will be undertaken by a network of School Procurement Partners who will be supported by the implementation of an electronic community’s tool which will aid online communication and facilitate collaboration in procurement.

Connecting the systems

· Web-based, accessed by a secure portal.

· Schools and suppliers have different views (access) on the site 

Benefits for schools

· Quick and easy to use, requiring no change to existing practice

· End to end purchasing connectivity via secure web portal

· Value driven content, focused towards school needs

· Improves choice, decision maker retains control

· Integrated with school financial systems (SIMS etc)

· Spend intelligence and transaction data throughout

The process
· Create a “shopping basket” in OPEN
· Basket is submitted to FMS for approval as usual

· Supplier receives the order electronically 

· Payment methods follow existing school practices

· All data captured and auditable

· The system goes live at the end of June

It was noted that the initiative is currently funded until March 2011 and the service is currently free. School Procurement Partners are able to visit bursars and headteachers in their schools to ensure that the system is working well. OPEN, the online tool, is compatible with SIMs and should save schools valuable time. Over 60 school in Essex have registered for OPEN and Sue urged headteachers to authorise their bursars to sign up to the scheme.
In response to questions from Headteachers, Sue noted that 

· The system will give the DCSF information about the school’s purchasing habits, but that this will not affect the school’s autonomy;

· The school will continue to deal directly with suppliers as is currently the case;

· The OPEN system gives information about price, lead times, how supplies are packaged and so on, but will not give information about the reliability of suppliers.

Contact details:

Sue Smith
07747 455 779 
sue.smith@dcsf.gsi.gov.uk
Vicki Hamilton
07887 736 808
vicki.hamilton@dcsf.gsi.gov.uk
Tony Cartwright 07917 305 444 tony.cartwright@dcsf.gsi.gov.uk
Mark Pollock     07500 992 070 mark.pollock@dcsf.gov.gsi.uk

Rob Baxter
01245 436 224
rob.baxter@essex.gov.uk

More information is available at

www.dcsf.gov.uk/epc
or by email epc.enquiries@dcsf.gsi.gov.uk


	

	4.         
a)

b)

c)

d)

e)

f)


	SEPHA Meeting
The Spring term EPHA and EPC newsletters were circulated to headteachers at the meeting -these can also be found on the Newsletter page of the EPHA website www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk. 

The following key dates were noted:

SOUTH meeting with the Local Authority officers at The Belvedere, Crays Hill 
· Tuesday 16 June 2009            

EPHA Annual General Meeting

Friday 3 July 2009           
Marks Tey hotel 

The AGM is free to all headteachers and will include lunch, the AGM itself and a presentation by Tim Benton. Tim is an Associate of Independent Learning and he focuses on learning skills, confidence building and preparing for life beyond school (pupils, not Heads!). Information will be sent to all heads in the summer term.

EPHA Deputy Headteachers’ Annual Conference

Friday 10 October 2009   
Stansted Hilton

Information will go out to all schools in the summer term.
Gillian noted that the Steering Group had considered holding a South EPHA conference in the summer term, but that it had not been possible to organise a speaker in time. Therefore, it was agreed that a conference should be planned for the autumn term. She reminded the South heads that SEPHA pay for speakers for the Area meeting, and had paid for Galina Dolya at this meeting. 
Treasurer of EPHA

It was noted that Monica Dimmock, the County treasurer, is retiring from this position at the AGM in July 2009, and the South Chair asked headteachers to consider taking on this very important role. Monica explained that the role is not too arduous and that her school is able to claim for funds from EPHA to enable her Finance Manager to undertake the work that arises from the role.
Primary Strategy Programme

Reference was made to a flyer circulated at the meeting from the Strategic Development Team, who are seeking to identify and share innovative practice that may be shared, which may be of particular interest to schools in the Primary Capital Programme. Examples might include schools with new approaches to personalisation, drama and role play, use of ICT, creative arts or use of the outdoors; spaces and practice that promote social engagement and community cohesion; practice in the development of an environmentally sustainable school, or completely new approaches to the organisation of staff, pupils and timetables. 
Contact: Lorraine Laudrum 07500 990361  lorraine.laudrum@essex.gov.uk 

Spotlight seminars

Maggie Owens (EPC Lead Headteacher) noted that the next “spotlight” school improvement seminar is likely to focus on Philosophy for Children, and will be held at Wickford Juniors. 
Review of School Improvement Partners in Essex

Primary headteachers will play a key part in reviewing the work and impact of School Improvement Partners in their first year. Alison Fiala will lead a comprehensive review of their performance with a panel of headteachers representing each area. Whilst recognising that many schools are positive about their SIPs, the EPHA Executive has noted, in particular, concerns about the increased amount of time, preparation and paperwork that the SIP visits demand.

Harriet Phelps-Knights (headteacher at Janet Duke Infants) is representing South headteachers and she would welcome feedback and suggestions from colleagues. 

Farewell to the following Headteachers who are moving on.

The following headteachers in the South are either leaving headship or are moving to new posts. Gillian thanked them, on behalf of colleagues, for their contribution and commitment to their schools and for their work in the South of Essex:

Rosemary Morgan
Retiring from St Katherine’s CE Primary

Annette Keeney

Leaving Canvey Island Infants, to take on the headship at St Katherine’s

Angela Savill

Leaving North Crescent Primary to work in Southend

Geoff Slide 

Leaving Stock Primary at the end of this term to go to Uganda for a two

                                       year sabbatical working for the charity, Link Community Development.

                                       Geoff will be working as a school improvement partner with about 140 

                                       schools in Uganda. 
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